Pamela S. Ulmer

From: John Downey <Downeyl@brcc.edu>

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2019 7:.59 AM

To: Eric D. Camphbell

Cc: Kelly Jones; Pamela S. Ulmer; John Downey
Subject: Upcoming appeintment to BRCC Board
Eric:

On behalf of everyone at Blue Ridge Community College, thank you for all you do, in partnership with the Harrisonburg
City Council, to support our mission. One of the most important responsibilities of the City Council is to appoint board
members for the College’s Local Advisory Board. | am grateful for the care with which the City Council members have
executed that responsibility for the past five decades of the College’s existence.

As you are aware, it is now time for the Council to appoint a new board member for a four year term. Bev McGowen’s
term has expired and she is not eligible for reappointment. 1 will be thrilled to work with anyone that the Council
appoints, but | did want you to know that [ am aware that a BRCC alumni, Mr. John Butler, has applied for the seat on
the Board. | wanted you to know that | know John and | am aware of the amazing work he does in the

community. Therefore | believe he would be an outstanding representative for the City on the College’s Board.

If you need any additional information from me, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me!

Thanks,
John

Dr. John A Downey, President
Blue Ridge Community College
Post Office Box 80

Wevyers Cave, VA 24486
www.hrcc.eduy
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